BARTON CREEK RANCH
PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

October 27, 2021 Meeting Minutes

I. Opening Comments and Old Business
· Overview of meeting agenda was given by President Adams
· Motion to approve minutes from November 17, 2020 meeting (available on BCRPOA web site) made by resident Vicki Adams and seconded by multiple residents.  Minutes approved.

II. Outgoing President General Remarks
· Budget and Dues Matters:  President Adams provided an overview of current expenditures that include the PEC light at the entrance and the PO box.  Annual dues are barely covering expenses due to a recent surcharge added by PEC for non-metered lights.  The PEC light went from approximately $22 per month to $59 per month; the POA PO box is now $94 per year.  Lot dues income is approximately $960 per year.  Future budgetary needs include BCRPOA web site hosting and a gardener for the mailbox and entrance areas.
· Bylaws and Covenants:  President Adams recommended that residents familiarize themselves with the BCRPOA Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions.  They also can go to www.hoamanagement.com/hoa-covenants for an explanation of covenants, etc

III. BCR Roads
· Update on status of poor road paving surface:  President Adams reported on a recent email exchange with the manager of the Hays County  Road Department wherein President Adams asked what the Department intended to do to fix the road to avoid oozing oil and frequent sanding.  The Road Department manager, Aaron Jones, said in summary, “We do not agree with your assessment that the chip seal surface has failed, the surface is in place and holding…”  President Adams told attendees that he intends to continue pushing for the Road Department to fix the issues in the upcoming months.  President Adams asked that photos of loose gravel and other issues be sent to him to help with this mission.
· Questions:  Many residents voiced mutual concerns about the gravel, dust and oil.

IV. New Hays County Open Burn Policy
· Resident Carol Felkel spoke on behalf of resident firefighter Joe Felkel regarding the new Hays County policy to obtain a free seven day open burn permit prior to burning.  Information is available on the Hays County web site.

V. Election of BCRPOA President
· Call for nominations:  Julia Scott nominated resident Todd Foulds for POA president.  The nomination was seconded by resident Vicki Adams.
· Call for votes/election:  A call for votes was made and all lot owners present voted to elect Todd with the exception of two lot owners comprised of three lots/votes who didn’t vote for or against the nominee.  The nomination was affirmed and Todd Foulds was elected for a three year term.

VI. Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Kelley Dillon Acosta provided an overview of the POA budget.  Residents can contact Kelley if they would like to personally review budget documents.

VII. ACC Report:  ACC member Charles Allen provided an overview of ACC matters.  He asked that residents follow the POA CC&Rs by submitting application for new builds in accordance with CC&R requirements.  A discussion was held regarding whether or not an application was required when a current structure is refurbished.  ACC member Julia Scott asked that an email be sent to the ACC for such projects in lieu of an application which would be helpful in the event a resident submits a question to the ACC about a refurbishment project.

VIII. Open Discussion (non-agenda items):  Vice President Debbie Wright mentioned that resident Sally Rezykowski recently passed away.  Resident John Acosta reported that some trees in the easement along Barton Creek Drive make it somewhat difficult for two cars to pass each other.  Outgoing President Rick Adams reported that this is an issue for the Hays County Road Department as they stopped cutting back trees in the easement was stopped by the road department manager after residents complained about the trimming of trees in the easement.  Resident Michelle Rosen mentioned a Halloween Parade that would go around Barton Creek Drive (a flyer is posted on the bulletin board).  Resident Ross Schumann asked a question about what amount of dues was being recommended to meet POA budgetary needs.  A number of $100 per lot and $25 per additional lot(s) for multiple lot owners was mentioned and all heck broke loose with comments for and against.  Resident John Jankowski asked that the POA Board provide a review of budgetary needs and submit a projected lot dues increase number to meet budget needs.  A proposed dues increase will be addressed by the POA Board in the future. 

IX. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:12pm
